

Oaklyn Public School District

136 Kendall Boulevard Oaklyn, New Jersey 08107 www.oaklynschool.org

SCOTT A. OSWALD, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools 856.962.5700 x1002

Ms. Jennifer BouldenPrincipal
856.858.0335 x7226

Mrs. Beth Ann Coleman, RSBA
Business Administrator
856.962.5700 x1004

November 2020

Dear Parents of Students Enrolled in Pre-School (remote, hybrid, or in-person):,

The New Jersey Department of Health and Senior Services have ruled under the New Jersey Administrative Code (NJAC) 8: 57-4.19 the following regulation:

Children six months through 59 months of age attending any Licensed child-care center or preschool facility on or after September 1, 2015, shall annually receive at least one dose of the influenza vaccine between September 1 and December 31 of each year.

Please contact your physician to schedule this vaccination as soon as possible. You may also contact the **Camden County Health Department at (856) 931-2700** for an appointment to receive this vaccine.

Documentation of the influenza vaccine is required on or before December 31, 2020 to prevent your child being excluded from school. Please forward documentation to your child's School Nurse as soon as possible.

For inquires please contact the building Certified School Nurse:

Patti Butler, MSN, RN, NCSN, **Zane North School**: 856-962-5703 Stephanie Fishwick Tracy, BSN, RN, NJ-CSN, **Thomas Sharp School**: 856-962-5707 Harrum Bataloni, BSN, RN, **Collingswood Early Childhood Center:** 856-833-5291 Mary Hopkins, BS, BSN, RN, NJ-CSN, **Oaklyn School**: 856-858-0335 ex 7123

Thank you for your cooperation in this very important matter.

Sincerely,

Collingswood and Oaklyn Certified School Nurses